
NOTICE TO CONSULTING FIRMS 
 

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS  
CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERING SERVICES 

137TH STREET AND LAMAR AVENUE ROUNDABOUT (ST-1839) 
KDOT PROJECT NO. 46 N-0670-01 

 
QuestCDN Project Number: 6515756 

 
The City of Overland Park, Kansas (“City”) is interested in retaining a consulting firm to provide 
construction engineering/inspection services for the above referenced project.  The consultant 
will verify that workmanship and materials incorporated into the project meet the quality 
requirements of the plans, specifications, and special provisions for the construction of a single-
lane roundabout at the intersection of 137th Street and Lamar Avenue.  
 
The RFQ Package is available through QuestCDN.com and is free to download.  Those 
interested in being considered for providing these services can electronically upload a proposal, 
in PDF format, for a non-refundable fee of $10.00 through QuestCDN.com.  To access this 
project, enter the project number listed above on the Requests Search Page on 
QuestCDN.com.  
 
Proposals should include:  ability to perform the desired services within the time prescribed; 
past performance of firm; training of staff; previous experience with similar work and knowledge 
of project procedures; cost-effective or cost-reduction practices, processes or procedures used 
by firm; commitment of resources that could limit performance (ex.: staff, equipment); familiarity 
with project area; accessibility of firm’s office; and project manager/engineer in charge.  Each 
proposal shall be limited to 8 pages.  The Certification by Prospective Participants as to current 
history regarding debarment, eligibility, indictments, convictions, or civil judgments, must be 
submitted with your response.  A cover letter and staff resumes may be submitted in addition to 
the 8 page limit.   
 
Proposals must be received by QuestCDN.com on or before 10:00 a.m. on October 4, 2019.  
At that time all proposals will be publicly opened in the City Council Chamber, City Hall.  Any 
proposal received after the designated closing time will not be accepted. 
 
The City reserves the right to reject any and all proposals, to waive technical defects, and to 
select the proposal(s) deemed most advantageous to the City. 
 
For assistance with QuestCDN membership registration, downloading, electronic bidding and 
working with digital documents, please contact QuestCDN at 1-952-233-1632 or 
info@questcdn.com.  For questions regarding the RFQ Package or for project information, 
please contact Zach Matteo, Senior Civil Engineer, at zachary.matteo@opkansas.org or (913) 
895-6193. 
 
 
 
Publish:   Legal Record    Tuesday, September 17, 2019 
 Kansas Register    Thursday, September 19, 2019 
 


